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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to the first newsletter of the academic year.  We hope you and your children have 
settled into the new routine and school times (8:45am to 3:00pm - gates open at 8:30am). 

As part of our continual improvements to the school, we now have three assistant      
headteachers.  In addition to whole school improvements, they are responsible for specific 
year groups.  If you have any queries or complaints, in the first instance please speak to your 
child’s class teacher, if you are unhappy with that then speak with the assistant head            
responsible for that year group (see below). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have doubled the amount of clubs that we now offer in our school and now have lego, 
dance, cooking, music, as well as the usual sporting clubs.  They have proved to be extremely 
popular and we look forward to introducing more variety over the year. 

Breakfast club is proving a success in the mornings with Chef Mark Johnson overseeing the 
menu, providing hot and cold food as well as activities from 7:30am - forms for next half-term 
will be available in the next few weeks. 

We thank you for your support and look forward to working together over the next academic 
year. 
 

Kind regards, Mr N.Mindham (Headteacher) 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE - Parent Pay & School Dinners 
 

From Monday 8th October 2018 we are unable to take or change dinner orders, all orders 
should be completed on line and ordered by 11:00pm the Sunday     
before.  If you forget to book by this time you will need to provide a 
packed lunch for your child. 
 

Each morning we will let the children know what has been ordered for 
them however we are unable to change what you have ordered for 
them so that you are aware of what they are eating. 
 

If you do not have a ParentPay log in or are unsure how to use it 
please speak to the office who will be happy go through it with you.  

Miss Young 
Assistant Head 

Reception, Year 1 & 2 

Mr Bazeley-Smith 
Assistant Head 

Year 3 & 4 

Mrs Dickson 
Assistant Head 

Year 5 & 6 



  Follow us on             @GaywoodPrimary 

Fri 21st Sept 2018 

Jeans for Genes Day 

Tues 27th Sept 2018 

Scholastic Book Fair 

Fri 28th Sept 2018 

School Photos - Individual & 

Family 

Sun 7th Oct 2018 

Cut off date for ordering lunch 

Weds 17th Oct 2018 

Break up 

Mon 29th Oct 2018 

Back to school 

Tue 6th Nov 2018 

Parent Consultations 

Wed 7th Nov 2018 

Parent Consultations 

PTA Provides New Climbing Wall for KS2 

New Playground Equipment for 

EYFS & KS1 purchased by the 

PTA 

The hard work and fundraising efforts of the PTA and support from the wider school             

community has brought the children a new climbing wall! The children already use it at play 

and lunchtimes.  A big thank you from all of the children of Gaywood Primary School. 

PTA Meeting 
Tue 2nd Oct 2018 ~ 6pm in school 


